SEA PINES HOME OWNER'S ASSOCIATION JUNE 6, 1988

Dear Sea Pines Neighbor:

This is a brief capsule of three meetings - Sat., May 28, the Annual Meeting
on Sunday, May 29, and the reorganization meeting on Sunday, May 29 at 2 P.M.

Our pool has passed inspection by the town. It is now open. Court number
one of the tennis courts has been resurfaced and all courts are ready for
play. Combination locks have been installed on the tennis courts - 7940.

I have received the official retirement of Fred Nichols from the Grounds
Committee., We all owe Fred a tremendous amount for his enormous service
to Sea Pines. Hats off to Fred for a job extremely well done.

Qur Reorganized Grounds Committee consists of:

Co-chairmen Charles Phillips (Phase II) & Joe Stukas (Phase III)
John Lobingier (Phase I)
Hy Kraft (Phase IV)

Please contact the grounds committee person from your phase. If you
have an emergemcy and can't reach your own phase representative call one
of the other chairmen. All regular calls are to be handled by your
phase representative.

Our accounting system will be changed for January 1, 1989. Our acting
Treasurer, Bob Grogan and the Finance Committee will make the necessary
changes to go on accrual accounting system which is the same system used
by our financial auditors. This will end up with a much easier system to
follow according to our financial experts,

On page two are the election results of annual elections.

In the near future, the chair person of each committee will be listed on
the board. If you wish to serve on any committee please contact that chair
person.

The Town of Brewster voting registrar has requested voters use the address
on their tax bill when applying for a ballot.

Would you please add to your Sea Pines' Directiory the following:
Robert Zimmerman Cape phone# 896-5325
Boston # 247-2243

Sincerely,
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Bernie Phaneuf




